
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WC: 12/06/2023 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

We have been really saddened by the news in Nottingham this week. The police have sent us a statement 

that they would like us to share with parents and carers. 

 

‘After the awful events in Nottingham City Centre yesterday, there may be some pupils, especially from the 

BME community that are feeling nervous and anxious about repercussions to them and their families as 

speculation around the suspect circulates on social media 

  

It is important to stress to pupils and staff that this was an act of a lone person and at this time, there are no 

indicators that this was an attack that was committed due to ethnicity, immigration status, religion or 

ideology. 

  

Please also reinforce to students that there is a lot of speculation on social media and the news regarding 

the suspect and this information is often false to generate a backlash’ 

  

Our School and Early Intervention Officer (SEIO) is available if any pupils, particularly from the BME 

community, wish to speak to them about the matter, he will be able to offer support and to identify and 

report back for the community impact assessment any issues and concerns, they have. 

 

 

Year 11 – Leavers update 

 

On Tuesday 20th June we will be holding our Year 11 Celebration Event. All Year 11s are expected to 

attend, as this is their final opportunity to say goodbyes to all staff and pupils. It is also the time for shirt 

signing, leaving one another with a final keepsake. Year 11s and Year 11 team have requested that all 

come in school uniform on the day but will need to bring a shirt and pen with them. 

 

The event will begin at 1pm, so all pupils should be in school for this time. Below is an outline of the timings 

for the event: 

 

12:30-1pm - Arrival 

1pm - Line up to be seated in Lecture Theatre 

1pm-1.20pm - Speeches and Tutor awards 

1.20-2.20pm - 'The Last Dance' a video of our 5 years together 

2.20-2.55pm - Afternoon tea in the canteen, shirt signing and photo backdrop 

 

In addition to this, we would welcome any donations of uniform. If you have any ties or blazers or PE kit that 

you are happy to part with, then please leave them at reception on the day. 

 

Prom: 

 

If your child is attending Prom, please ensure you have made provisions to pick them up ate the end of the 

evening as we do not have any capacity to bring them back to school. An email of food choices will be 

sent to your child, which they are aware of. Any other questions, please do not hesitate to email 

gmalhi@nusa.org.uk We cannot wait! 

 

In addition to this, we would welcome any donations of uniform. If you have any ties or blazers that you are 

happy to part with, then please leave them at reception on the day. 

 

Finally, we would like to thank you for your support and cooperation during this exam period and 

throughout your child’s time at NUSA. The last 5 years have been tumultuous, and your child has shown real 



strength and resilience in making it to this final point. We are incredibly proud of them all and wish them all 

the best in their futures!  

 

 

Coming up at NUSA: 

 

SEND drop ins – Please contact reception to make an appointment for 28th June and Monday 10th July if 

you need to discuss your child’s SEND needs 

Year 11’s leavers celebration – 1-2:45pm – Tuesday 20th June 

Year 11 Prom is on Friday 30th June 

Year 10 Work experience – week commencing Monday 3rd July  

Sports day – Friday 7th July 

 

 
Safeguarding corner: 

 

This weeks safeguarding corner comes from ‘Catch 22’. An organization who look to reduce Child 

Exploitation and grooming.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 



Emma Howard 


